Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Weds 21st October, 5-6pm

Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda


1. Advertising PPG update 

2. Flu clinic update
3. Facebook update

4. Organising a positive event in memory of Bernie 

5. Future workforce
Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Weds 21st October, 5-6pm

Present (Virtually):

Staff: Dr D, DW,
PPG members: TH, SR
Apologies: SD, RS, HM
Speaker:
Minutes
1. Advertising PPG update 

We have currently hit a stumbling block with wanting to send out a mass SMS to all our patients for recruiting to our PPG. Some data protection officers and caldicott guardians have said that this isn’t direct patient care but for marketing recruitment purposes and therefore in breach of GDPR. Dr D contested these comments and will write to someone!.

2. Flu clinic update
TH said the flu clinic went really well. There were some positive comments from patients despite the cold weather. TH mentioned that it was a missed opportunity to find carers and to advertise social prescribing groups such as men’s health group. DW emailed healthy lifestyles to see if they can send us some literature which we can print out and give to patients, or a poster to put outside on the wall/door where patients can write down details (or take a photograph) to self-refer. A few of the patients with mobility issues were very happy that they got jabbed in the car and didn’t have to queue up and walk through the building. 375 invites sent out and 195 people were jabbed.

3. Facebook update

Due to the issues of SMS recruitment above the group suggested that why don’t we advertise on the facebook site. It was agreed that each person could just write a few sentences on why to join our PPG and send them to DW. These then will form recruitment on the Facebook site.

4. Organising a positive event in memory of Bernie 
Dr D suggested we do a fun event in memory of Bernie and we came up with the following idea: Have a snowman “Mask-ot”. This would be a picture of a snowman with a mask with Rooley lane medical centre on it and for each day in December we could take a photo of it in different areas around us and post it on the Facebook site; people then have to guess where it is.

5. Future workforce
Dr D explained that there is a pot of money for the Primary Care Network (PCN) whereby we can employ other people to assist GPs with the workload and to provide more services for our patients. We have currently recruited pharmacists, a first contact physio for musculoskeletal pain, and a care coordinator to look after care homes. In the near future we may also get a paramedic and mental health worker. Dr D mentioned that we have an opportunity to suggest ideas of what other services/roles we would like in the practice to feedback for the PCN meeting. We cannot promise that we will be able to fund these additional roles. However, we are keen to hear from the patient group about the roles they would like in an ideal world (we can always dream). 

The group came up with the following suggestions: 

· Chiropodists, lots of support for this from the patient group

· Nutritionists or dietician that people can request advice from for multiple reasons including healthy eating. 

· A personal trainer or fitness coach to help people get moving again. Lots of people have lost condition since they have not been going out due to covid. The group would like someone who could give advice on safely getting more active again. 

· A domestic violence worker

· A “lung worker” (smoking cessation, and lung scans like we did in the lung cancer pilot, especially now as Covid affects the lungs). There was lots of positivity about the lung screening pilot, although some people felt this was ‘targetting’ smokers

· A youth worker specifically to help young people and identify young carers.
· More diagnostics/diagnosticians so people don’t have to travel – Echo’s were mentioned

· We discussed a mental health worker – everyone agreed this would be a good idea, but we would need to think about how they would work. One suggestion was being a first responder and linking to other services so that people were more likely to get the treatment they needed and wanted first time.  

· Bereavement councillor – especially during this covid time.

 Date of next meeting: Wednesday 18th November 2020, 5-6pm
